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BY EMAIL and RESS 
 
October 1, 2012     
 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4  
 
Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: EB-2012-0121 – Erie Thames Powerlines – Settlement Conference 
 
On September 27th, the Board issued Procedural Order No. 2 making provisions for various 
matters relating to the proceeding including the convening of a Settlement Conference on 
October 24th. On behalf of the School Energy Coalition (“SEC”), I am writing to request that the 
Settlement Conference be re-scheduled for October 25th. The undersigned counsel who has 
primary carriage of this matter for SEC is unavailable on the 24th. I have also been asked to 
relay to the Board that Mr. Garner, consultant to the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition 
(“VECC”) in this matter, is also unavailable on the 24th. 
 
I have spoken to the Applicant and all other intervenors and they consent to re-scheduling the 
Settlement Conference for October 25th. This would not require a change to any other dates set 
out in Procedural Order #2, including the filing of any Settlement Proposal. 
 
Thank you for your consideration 
 
Yours very truly, 
Jay Shepherd P.C. 
 
 
 
Mark Rubenstein 

  


